

Appointments Committee Minutes

October 7, 2014

Committee Members Present:


John Larochelle, Chair
Donald Hamann


Jake Collins
Sandra Keans 

James Gray


John Larochelle called the meeting to order at 5:45 P.M. on October 7.

Nel Sylvain – Planning Board - Reappointment

Nel reports that the Planning Board members work well together and the Board is very productive.  

The Appointments Committee unanimously recommends Nel Sylvain  for Reappointment to the Planning Board, term to expire January 2, 2018.

Robert Jaffin – Planning Board – Reappointment

Robert has enjoyed serving on the Planning Board and would like to continue to serve the City in this capacity.

The Appointments Committee unanimously recommends Robert Jaffin for reappointment to the Planning Board, term to expire January 2, 2018.

Robert May – Planning Board Alternate

Robert has recently retired as a Social Security Administration manager and has been living in Rochester since 2012.  He served as the Chairman of the Littleton, NH Planning Board from 1995 to 2006 and currently serves on the Board of Directors of the Homemakers Health Services.

The Appointments Committee unanimously recommends Robert May for appointment to the Planning Board as an alternate member, term to expire January 2, 2018.

Richard Tilton, Jr – Selectman Ward 1

Richard has served as Ballot Clerk for Ward 1 for two years and is familiar with the duties of Selectman.

The Appointments Committee unanimously recommends Richard Tilton, Jr. for appointment as Selectman for Ward 1, term to expire January 2, 2020.

Janet Davis  – Rochester Economic Development Commission (REDC) - Reappointment

Janet has been on the REDC for several years and as secretary is responsible for taking and distributing minutes for the meetings.  She would like to continue to serve the City as a member of the REDC

The Appointments Committee unanimously recommends Janet Davis for reappointment to the REDC, term to expire January 2, 2018.

Robert Jaffin – Rochester Economic Development Commission (REDC)

Robert serves on the Rochester Planning Board and is on the Executive Committee of the Strafford Regional Planning Commission.  His extensive background includes transportation and emergency preparedness.  The Appointments Committee feels that Robert is extremely well qualified to serve on the REDC.

The Appointments Committee unanimously recommends that Robert Jaffin be considered for appointment to the REDC, when an opening is available.

Respectfully submitted,

John Larochelle, Chair

Appointments Committee

